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PRINCIPAL’s NEWSLETTER 
 

7th May 2021 

 

 
Dear Parents and Friends, 
 

I trust that this newsletter finds you in good spirits and in good health! 

The Year 12 students started the IGCSE examinations this week Tuesday, the first part, to give 

an accounting of their six-year journey on the path of knowledge and application of knowledge whist 

at JHC. The second part, of course will be in the form of the WAEC examinations to be sat later. 

The virtual meeting held last week Saturday with parents of Year 12, 11 and 10 students 

was well attended, and I thank the parents for making the effort. More importantly, the contributions 

were relevant and appreciated. Here follows the essence of topics discussed: 

1. Safety & Security – This is a burning issue in our country and the Board, Management and 

staff are vigilant, ensuring that good practices are followed and cognisant that the situation 

remains fluid, thus the need to adapt accordingly.  

2. JAMB – It is recommended, as in the past, that parents register their children. However, the 

College will assist as far as practically possible. Furthermore, there were concerns that the JAMB 

examination schedule might run concurrent with the IGCSE exams. Notwithstanding, the College 

will address this matter should it happen and will be judicious to remain within the confines of 

professional and proprietary boundaries in doing this.  

3. Career Counselling – Student subject choices matter, as it determines career choices. JHC 

has arranged time to do this and Mr. Ikuyinminu and myself, qualified Career & Guidance 

counsellors, are leading this. The recurring concern is that a few parents attempt to force their 

children to select subjects which the students are unable to gain a pass mark due to a lack of 

ability, application and motivation, or a combination of these. Consequently, any student who 

underperforms over a period, in several examinations will not be registered (external 

examinations) for the respective examination – this is done in good conscience.   

Be safe until we meet again. 

Yours truly 
Abraham. P. Swart 
Principal 
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REMINDERS 
 
 

REVISED JHC ACADEMIC CALENDAR 
 

Please note that this is available on the JHC web site.  
 
 
 

VIRTUAL MEETING – YEARS 7, 8 & 9 PARENTS  

This will be on Saturday, 15th of May 2021 circa, 10:00 am. Details will be sent via email in 
early next week. 
 
 

TRAVEL INFORMATION 

Here follows the travel information for the Air Peace bookings (www.flyairpeace.com): 
 
 Asaba – Abuja - Asaba Asaba – Lagos-Asaba 
Departure: 2 July 2021 
 

8:50 am 11:30 am 

Return:      To Be Confirmed 
            

TBC TBC 

 
As per practice, all tickets should be forwarded to lekkyes.dadwang@jameshopecollege.edu.ng, 
and sunday.oloyede@jameshopecollege.edu.ng at least two weeks before the departure 
date. Also note that the above timings are subject to change by the airline. 
 
 
 
FUTURE EVENTS 

Date Event 

15th May 2021 Years 7, 8 & 9 Virtual Meeting with Parents 

TBC Year 12 Graduation to be confirmed 

1st July 2021 Annual Prize Giving & End of Academic Year 

29th August 2021 New Year 12’s return to College 

5th September 2021 Orientation for new Year 7’s 

6th September 2021 School resumption for ALL other Students 

 
For more information or clarification on any matter, please feel free to contact me at,                    
0708 396 4440 or abraham.swart@jameshopecollege.edu.ng   


